
 

FACULTY SENATE SUMMARIZED MINUTES 

2015-2016 FACULTY SENATE 
October 27, 2015  

(Draft – Awaiting Approval at the November 24, 2015 Faculty Senate 
meeting) 

The Faculty Senate meeting for October 27 was called to order at 3:00 p.m. 
in the Roberts Room of Scholes Hall. Faculty Senate President Stefan 
Posse presided.  

ATTENDANCE 
 
Guests Present: Sarah Kostelecky, Assistant Professor, College of 
University Libraries and Learning Sciences; Jackie Hood, Professor, 
Anderson School of Management; Marsha Baum, Professor, Law. 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

The agenda was approved as written. 
 

1. Approval of summarized minutes for September 22, 2015 
meeting  
 
The minutes were approved as written with one abstention. 
 

2. Memorial Minute for Professor Marion Cottrell 

Marion Cottrell was a professor of Civil Engineering for 34 years. He 
first came to the University of New Mexico in 1960 and retired in 
1994. Marion was born in Capulin, New Mexico in 1929. He grew up 
in Des Moines, New Mexico. Marion attended the University of New 
Mexico obtaining both a Bachelor of Science and Master of Science 
in Civil Engineering. Prior to obtaining his Master of Science in Civil 
Engineering, his studies were interrupted by the Korean War. When 
Marion returned from War he attended the University of New Mexico 
finishing his master’s degree.  

Later in the 1950’s he did some additional course work at the 
University of California in Berkeley. Marion was a very political 
person; he served on the Faculty Senate in the 1970’s and as a 
Faculty Senate President. In 1974, Marion served for two terms as 
the President of the Albuquerque City Counsel for 8 years in which 
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time he ran for Mayor. In 1982-1986 he served on the Bernalillo 
County Commission. Marion continued to serve with city and county 
government. Marion was a very well-liked man, very controversial, he 
was a democrat and an enthusiastic supporter of preserving open 
space at the City of Albuquerque. 

The Faculty Senate unanimously approved the Memorial Minute and 
observed a moment of silence in Professor Marion Cottrell’s memory. 
 
 

3. Faculty Senate President’s Report  
 
Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse reported on the meetings that 
he has had with the Board of Regents and administration regarding 
President Frank’s initiative to budget short fall with announcement of 
evaluating 200 positions. Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse has 
been in touch with the Administration voicing the faculty’s concerns 
and how to mitigate the challenges.  
 
There have been meetings with financial administrators such as 
Executive Vice President of Administration David Harris, Financial 
Officer of the Provost Nicole Dopson and Office of the President 
Strategic Planner Kevin Stevenson to discuss efforts for the Budget 
Task Force regarding fact finding to see where as a Faculty Senate 
Task Force can weigh in on possible processes for cost savings and 
deficiencies.  
 
The Faculty Governance Leaders have been meeting with President 
Frank to discuss agenda items relevant to faculty.  
 
Board of Regent’s member Jack Fortner made a motion to reduce the 
curriculum to 120 credit hours. The motion was asking up to 2017 to 
make the four year program with the 120 credit hours degree as 
standard. Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse will voice the 
Faculty Senators opinions to the Regents.  
 
Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse has participated in discussion 
with Office of the President Strategic Planner Kevin Stevenson 
regarding a new model of allocating budgets which is called the 
tuition sharing compact. This is a new way to align budget allocations 
with the incentives to grow tuition revenues to manage costs in the 65 
over 35 model.  
 
Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse has met with the 160over90 
Branding Agency and will be participating in the steering group for the 



branding initiative. Next month an update will be made on the status 
of the process.  
 
Policy A53: Development Approval of Faculty Policies was approved 
by the Operations Committee to be sent out for a 30 day campus 
comment. Other policies that are currently in the works are C07: 
Faculty Disciplinary and C09: Respectful Campus.  
 
The Operations Committee has engaged with various constituents to 
hear about concerns and processes. For example, Policy 3210: 
Recruiting and Hiring, this policy will likely be revised as we move 
forward. The issues regarding this policy were related to individuals 
who are in an interim position could be hired as permanent. 
Individuals in that position should be hired permanent as long as they 
have been in the position for six months and they have done a good 
job, which was not defined. 
 
There were issues brought up regarding visual identification made 
during the hiring process. A new formulation will be made to this 
process to help remove this issue.  
 
The Budget Task Force gave an update on current fact finding 
processes. Regent Koch will put a flat budget proposal forward in 
December 2015.  
 
Chemistry Professor Richard Holder reported to the Operations 
Committee regarding accreditation being changed by the Higher 
Learning Commission. In particular, integrity, ethical and responsible 
conduct were separated from the mission under a new section. There 
is a request for faculty to participate in this process to provide input.  
 
Vice President for Extended Learning Monica Orozco reported to the 
Operations Committee regarding Branch Campuses. There are 
challenges the resource allocation toward the branch campuses and 
also the uses of the branch campuses.  
 
The Health Science Center Council gave an update regarding the 
Information Technology use regarding the messaging systems being 
changed. Data management, in particular, data streaming from the 
outside of the institution to the inside there will be a narrow portal 
available controlling the data coming into the institution.  
 
The Health Science Center Council endorsed the new Bachelor of 
Science Degree in Population Health. Health Science Center faculty 
have communicated that they would like to see sub-committees be 



assigned under the Health Science Center Council that are more in 
relation to Health Science Center faculty.  
 
There have been newsletters in the past, Faculty Senate President 
Stefan Posse asked feedback from faculty senators. It was agreed 
amongst the Faculty Senate that an email to be sent out with links 
that will provide information to the Senators so it is easy to read and 
review so it is not over whelming.  
 

4. Provost’s Report 
 
The State of New Mexico has a Core Curriculum requirement of 35 
hours. Every college has to obey the Curriculum requirements. The 
University requires 37 credit hours of Core Curriculum. A year ago it 
was decided for the State Core to be reviewed to ensure it is still 
appropriate. There will be a statewide meeting with the seven New 
Mexico institutions to discuss education with focus on the Core. 
Provost Abdallah would like for conversations to be held within the 
University to get input from faculty. In November, there will be a 
meeting with the Secretary of Higher Education to try to put a 
program together to invite people to discuss the State Core 
Curriculum.  
 
UNM Press is a jewel of the University, it has existed since the 
1920’s. The University gave $250,000 to UNM Press for it to 
continue. UNM Press has been running $500,000 in deficit every 
year, which is costing the University $750,000 every year to keep it 
running. About three years ago the University brought in 
representatives to review UNM Press to see what costs can be cut 
and what could be done to bring in more revenue. The total UNM 
Press debt is $6 million. Provost Abdallah requested for the Dean of 
the College of University Libraries and Learning Sciences to work 
with the UNM Press Director to report to Provost Abdallah how to 
move the UNM Press forward. The two could not come to an 
agreement so two proposals were made.  The Dean of the College of 
the University Libraries and Learning Sciences recommended for the 
Associate Dean of the University Libraries and Director of the Press 
at the University of Michigan be brought in to review and give 
suggestions on what could be done. This person has come in and will 
be submitting his report soon. He suggested Scholarly Publishing as 
a whole. Provost Abdallah position is to keep the UNM Press and put 
it on a healthy financial model. Provost Abdallah believes the way to 
do that is to try to save as much as possible by shaving costs and 
then get more money from the State. The Director of UNM Press 
John Byram, suggested that a Faculty Senate Committee try to help 



explain and look into what can be improved. Once these discussions 
are complete, Associate Provost Virginia Scharff will be leading 
Scholarly Publishing at the University.  
 
CONSENT AGENDA TOPICS  
 
2015-2016 Faculty Senate Committee Appointments 
The 2015-2016 Faculty Senate Committee appointments were 
approved by unanimous voice vote of the Faculty Senate. 

 



 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
AGENDA TOPICS  
 

5. A88 - Policy and Procedures for New Units and Interdisciplinary 
Reorganization of Academic and Research Units at the 
University of New Mexico  

Martha Muller, Faculty Senate Policy Committee Co-Chair requested 
approval of the changes made to policy A88 – Policy and Procedures 
for New Units and Interdisciplinary Reorganization of Academic and 
Research Units at the University of New Mexico. The changes made 
were requested by the Faculty Senate Research Policy Committee. A 
request was made to remove research centers and institutes from the 
policy. The Faculty Senate Policy Committee developed A91: 
Creation, Review, Reorganization and Termination of UNM Research 
Centers and Institutes, this was approved by the Faculty Senate in 
April 2015.  

A88 - Policy and Procedures for New Units and Interdisciplinary 
Reorganization of Academic and Research Units at the University of 
New Mexico was approved by unanimous voice vote of the Faculty 
Senate. 
 
 

7. E60 - Sponsored Research  

Martha Muller, Faculty Senate Policy Committee Co-Chair requested 
approval of the changes made to policy E60 – Sponsored Research. 
The requested changes were to include the language that ensured all 
appropriate parties that were involved. This was vetted through the 
administration on both the Health Science Center and the main 
campus as well as the faculty campus wide.  

E60 – Sponsored Research was approved by unanimous voice cote 
of the Faculty Senate.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

8. Budget Task Force Update  

Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse reported on an open letter to 
faculty from the Faculty Senate Budget Task Force. 





 

 

 

 

 



9. Faculty Governance 

Committee on Governance Co-Chair Jackie Hood and Academic, 
Freedom and Tenure Chair Marsha Baum reported on Faculty 
Governance.  









 

10. Free Speech 



Faculty Senator and Associate Professor of Psychology Geoffrey Miller 
reported on Free Speech.  











 

 



Professor Miller’s research on policies regarding Free Speech. 

 























 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



University Counsel’s Response regarding Free Speech. 
 

 
 

A motion was made by Faculty Senator Constantine Hadjilambrinos that a 
survey be sent out to the faculty asking their input regarding free speech, 
and that the results of the survey be discussed at the November 24th 
Faculty Senate meeting. The motion was seconded. 
 
Faculty Senator Howard Snell stated that regardless of the outcome on the 
survey, the survey done by Professor Miller was objective. A more serious 
survey should be done for faculty and that would need more time then by 
November to give questions that are truly objective in that they reflect 
opinions in both directions.  
 
Faculty Senate President-Elect Pamela Pyle proposed a friendly 
amendment that there now a timetable for the survey. This was agreed by 
the Faculty Senator who made the motion.  
 
Faculty Senator Howard Snell requested to table the motion for a survey to 
be sent out. A second was made, all were in favor, none opposed nor 
abstentions. The majority carries.  
 
Faculty Senate President Stefan Posse encourages interested Faculty 
Senators to volunteer to formulate a proposal and how to move forward.   
 

11. Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 


